Minutes of Meeting of Roseland Neighbourhood Development Plan (NDP) Steering Group
at Veryan Sports and Social Club, 7 pm on 14th August 2013
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Apologies: Emma Ball, Julian German, Ralph German, David Hall, Julie Johns, Graham Webb, Rob Wing.
2. Update on Application for Consultancy Support
JS reported that our application for direct support had been successful. He had spoken to the relevant person (Liz Beth) and learned that: (i) we have been allocated 10-24 days of resource, ‘thought to be sufficient’; (ii) our consultant will be Jo Widdecombe, known to several of the Steering Group. Liz Beth though that we should be able to keep to our plans and deliver Questionnaire 2 by the end of September.
JS will arrange a discussion and meeting with Jo in the very near future so that both sides get on the same wavelength as soon as possible.    

3. Project Plan – Developing the Action Plan for the next few months

JA explained that the Steering Group had adopted a Project Plan but there was a need to expand the single page document into a fuller version which gave more detail of the actions necessary to deliver the Plan. He then presented a draft document which formed the basis for much discussion.

It became clear that: (i) there is considerable work to do before the end of the year; (ii) we need to get more people involved in ’doing things’ (Steering Group members and/or others) as we are currently under-resourced; (iii) we need consultancy advice urgently before undertaking some of the more technical activities (eg identifying Stakeholder groups; constructing Questionnaire 2).     
4. AOB
· Portscatho Regatta – CH asked for more volunteers to man the Stand on 24th August. DS and PM (and, possibly, CW) offered to help.

· Procedures for Keeping Projects on Track – JS asked members to refrain from raising ideas/ proposals by email. He encouraged members to be pro-active and bring ideas forward but explained that it would be best to bring them (in writing) to Management Team or Steering Group meetings, where they can be discussed properly and taken forward or not. He suggested that if a proposer is unable to attend a meeting in person, he/she could send the material to the Secretary, who will ensure that the matter is discussed. This will make sure that everyone has an opportunity to be involved and, in addition, will avoid time being wasted. This was agreed.
· Handout on Community Engagement – JS circulated a document from Planning Aid (who will be providing our Consultant). He asked that members take the time to read the document and be prepared to speak for a couple of minutes on this topic (and on the Project Plan/Actions) at the next Steering group Meeting – Highlight what the challenges are and how best to overcome them. Feed back on what might work in your Parish.

· DG thanked the Management Team for all the hard work that they have put in.          
THE MEETING CLOSED AT 9.00 pm.
